25th November, 1955.

My dear Oscar,

I only sent your paper on to Penrose because you specifically mentioned the "Annals of Human Genetics". Of course, in that department material is liable to get into Haldane's hands. He may not be as bad as Karl Pearson, who used to pick out anything new and publish it in his own name, while delaying the publication of the manuscript he had received. However, you must deal with them now rather than with me, as I have no control over their doings.

Yours sincerely,